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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

September 10, 2007
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

1. Call to order: 






  Blase Scarnati
President Blase Scarnati called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Kaibab Room of the University Union at 3:04 pm.  Blase welcomed all and thanked them for their service.  He introduced the new Administrative Assistant Pam Lynch and returning Student Assistant Stephanie Moreno.  He then asked each Senator and guest to introduce themselves.  
Members Present: Thom Alcoze, Sam Arundel, Barbara Austin, Virginia Blankenship, Kathy Bohan, Roger Bounds, David Brumbaugh, Chuck Connell, Michael Costelloe (for Cindy Banks), Terry Crites, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appearing telephonically), Jack Dustman, Heidi Fogelberg, Marcus Ford, William Gibson (for Reid Riner), Angie Golden, Glenn Hookstra (appearing telephonically). Gae Johnson, Astrid Klocke, Chunhye Lee, Rich Lei, John Leung, Lorraine Lockard (for Karen Sealander), Helaine McLain, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, John Neuberger, Ricardo Pereira, Jim Pinto, Jennifer Prior (appearing telephonically), Jon Reyhner, James Sample, Blase Scarnati, Nando Schellen, Jacquelyn Schwandt, Louise Scott, David Sherry, CJ Smith, Zack Smith, Tom Wahl, Marsha Yowell, 

Members Absent:  David Allen, Syll Alred, Rebecca Cole, Tara Green, Liz Grobsmith, John Haeger, Josh Hewes, Sheryl Lutjens, Cecelia Ojeda, Lon Owen, Allen Reich, and Ric Wiggal. 

Others present:  David Bousquet, Eva Hatchner, Susanna Maxwell, and Karen Pugliesi.   
2. Acceptance of Agenda/Minutes: 




  Blase Scarnati

Blase presented the agenda and approval of the agenda was called for.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda.  Motion passed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of July 9th. Motion passed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of August 13.  Motion passed. 
3. Opening Comments: 




  Blase Scarnati/Rich Lei
President Scarnati thanked Vice President Lei for his help over the summer.  He also gave a highlights of subjects the faculty has addressed over the summer: an update on the conference center; parking rates; policy change has been placed on hold re: optional retirement plan; ABOR has established an Academic Affairs Committee; and CIP codes and clarifications to them are being worked on.  Blase then called for volunteers to work with Parliamentarian Gae Johnson on rewriting the bylaws in light of the University’s restructuring.  Thom Alcoze and Heidi Fogelberg volunteered.  One more volunteer is needed for this important work.  Blase asked all to consider this and contact either him or Gae Johnson if you wish to volunteer.  
Vice President Rich Lei informed the Senate that both he and Past President Marsha Yowell attend meetings of ABOR and AFC last month and touched briefly on the meetings. He also informed the Senate that he will be sitting on the Strategic Planning Council of the University. 

4. Update on Fall 2007 Enrollment 




    David Bousquet
Vice President David Bousquet was happy to report increases in all areas of recruitment this year.  The final census is due on September 17th and is expected to show over 21,000 students this year.  This number includes approximately 12,000 undergraduate students and 5,000 graduate students, an increase of 7-800 students or approximately 4% over the previous year.  The University is looking with optimism toward next year.  The recruitment process has been underway since December 2006.  He also reminded us that there will be a new residence dorm open in the fall of 2008 as well as an additional building which will provide added dining and programming space.  
5. NCA Update and Update on Fall 2007 Class Capacity 

  Karen Pugliesi
Vice Provost Karen Pugliesi spoke to the Senate regarding the challenges that the University has faced in meeting the scheduling needs of the incoming and continuing classes.  The University on a whole has worked diligently to provide the necessary classes by enlarging class capacity in existing classes as well as adding faculty when needed.  The Provost committed approximately 1.1 million dollars in addressing this need.  She went on to stress the need to work together as soon as possible in the coming year to avert some of the problems we faced this year and to examine the structure of our curricula, adding flexibility where possible.  She entertained questions.  

David Bousquet noted that 8 to 10 years ago, NAU had approximately 2,000 more students enrolled than it does now, with the same number of faculty members
Karen went on to discuss the NCA Accreditation process currently underway.  She provided copies of an Executive Summary of the NCA Self-Study.  The site visit peer review will take place October 22nd through 24th.  The visiting team will meet with the faculty on October 22, 1:30 - 2:30.  There is an Accreditation website for those interested in more information.    

6. Faculty Senate Goals and Priorities 2007-08 


  Blase Scarnati
Blase distributed a list of goals for the coming year which he briefly elaborated on.  Those topics are: 

a) Salary: faculty, staff, part time faculty
b) Shared governance

c) From green to sustainability

d) NAU as a learning-centered university

e) Improving communication between the Senate and the campus at large. 
7. Faculty Workload Policy/Ethics Statement 


  Susanna Maxwell
Vice Provost Susanna Maxwell addressed the changes to the Faculty Handbook addressing the Role and Responsibility of the Faculty.  She gave a brief overview of the process and the need for an update.  She entertained questions.  It is noted that the NCA would like the Senate to vote on this prior to the on-sight visit of the peer review team in October.  However after discussing, it was agreed that the Senate would continue to look this information over by taking it back to the various colleges for feedback.  We will plan on a senate vote on the matter at the November meeting.  
8. Climate Change & Higher Education in Arizona Conference 
  Marcus Ford
Marcus Ford informed the Senate of a conference set for November 26th at ASU which will address issues related to climate changes and higher education in Arizona.  The conference will consist of the 3 university presidents, faculty members, students and members of the public.  An invitation has also been extended to the Governor.  
9. Comments from the President 




  John Haeger
President Haeger was not present – no report.

10. Announcements/New Business 




  Blase Scarnati
Marsha Yowell asked for volunteers to serve with her on the Administrator Evaluations Committee. 

Tom Wahl, ASNAU President, invited the Senate to work with the student committee on the evaluation of faculty issue.  

11. Adjourn  







  Action Item
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The Motion Passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:43 pm. The next meeting will be from 3:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Monday, October 8, 2007 in the Kaibab Room, University Union.
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